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The Newsletter of  

Holy Trinity Church Ilkeston


Sunday 21st September 2025


Twenty-fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year C)


11am Parish Mass   Celebrant and Preacher  Fr Max


Services at Holy Trinity for the week ahead and next Sunday
Tuesday 23rd September  9.30 am  Mass
Thursday 25th18th September  7.00 pm  Mass  
(Mass is said also at St Laurence's, Long Eaton on Wednesday at 12.30 pm and on Saturday at 9.30 am)

	Welcome to our worship this Sunday. Baptised and communicant members of any Christian denomination are welcome to receive Holy Communion; if you’d prefer to receive a blessing, please carry a Mass booklet with you. Please join us for refreshments afterwards in the church hall

Next Sunday 28th September 2025  Twenty-sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time
11.00am THE PARISH MASS      Celebrant and Preacher:  Fr Max 
This week's news:
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Dates for the diary/calendar 
	Further details of the following events will follow nearer the time but it may be useful to get the dates in your diary or on your calendar to avoid any clashes. Rosemary 
Christmas Party Tuesday 9th December
Floral workshops Friday 12th December AND Tuesday 16th December
Christingle   Monday 1st December
Carol Service  Monday 15th December

Lectio Divina
	Following the Summer break, meetings will continue on the fourth Wednesday of the month, starting on the 24th September. I hope by then to be fit enough to attend and lead the session. At each study we will be using the following Sunday’s Gospel reading.  Everyone is welcome.   Andrew Smith

Harvest Supper, Tuesday 7th October, 6.30pm for 7.00pm
	Tickets (£10.00, children £7.50) are now available. The choice of main course will be roast loin of pork or cottage pie. Maximum number 40 people, and there are just a few tickets left, so don’t delay!  Donations of suitable raffle prizes will be much appreciated. Rosemary 

Church Flower Fund
	Now that the weather has turned cooler, and fresh flower displays last better, worshippers at Holy Trinity may notice that our Flower Team have begun replacing some silk flower displays with fresh ones. 
	The Flower Fund is, however, running low and any contributions, however small, would be greatly appreciated.

A very generous donation
	We should like to express our very  grateful thanks to Don who is selling off his stock of wood turned items and has very generously donated the proceeds of recent sales, amounting to £80, to Holy Trinity church funds.

Please remember in your prayers:
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

	Those who are sick: including Pam Bailey, Rosie Barnfather, Ian Birkin, Colin Booth, Oliver Bostock, Fr Michael Brinkworth, Carole Chapman, Frank Clewes, Anne, Esme, and Nigel Gamble, Ann Henshaw, Jean Jarvis, Ruth Karlin, George Mills, Stuart Mills, Sheena Powell, Anne Riley, Len Shelbourne, Andrew Smith, Martha Smith, Paul Smith, Natasha Smith-Thorley, Bryan Straw, and Yvonne Wilcockson.

	All who have recently died, especially Ann Riley; please remember also those whose anniversary of death falls this week:  Gwen Winter, Gladys Severn, Robert Wheatley, Evelyn Baker, Frank Chambers, and George Bostock.

























Contacts at Holy Trinity:
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Parish email address: info@holytrinityilkeston.org.uk
Parish phone number: 07842 719682
Priest-in-Charge: Fr Max Marsh
Email:  priest@holytrinityilkeston.org.uk
Phone: 07713 883340
Address: The Vicarage, Regent Street, Long Eaton, Nottingham NG10 1JX
Fr Max's usual day off is Friday
Churchwardens: 
Geoff Raby: 07905 323116,  Email: geoffreyraby@aol.com
Sharon Wright: 07794 366310,  Email:spwright38@gmail.com
Parish Secretary:
Mrs Sue Rollisson:  0115 9321087,  Email: sue.rollisson@gmail.com
Parish Treasurer:
Mrs Margaret Breedon:  0115 944 0020 / 07951 060667,  Email: margaretbreedon45@gmail.com
Parish Safeguarding Link:  Mrs Nicky Bailey 07809 680034, Email: nickybailey1938@gmail.com (Nicky also has the honorary title of Churchwarden Emerita)
Newsletter: Please send material for each Sunday's Newsletter to Richard Pykett as soon as it is ready, and at the latest by 12 noon on the previous Wednesday.  07850 428299.
Email: richard.pykett@techademic.net 
5th Ilkeston Holy Trinity Brownies:  Brown Owl: Bev:  07747 142501
5th Ilkeston Holy Trinity Rainbows:  Fiona 07914 717248
Tiny Tots (Parent and Toddler Group) Helen Crisp 07790 876015
Church Hall Bookings: Mrs Christine Hudson
Tel. 0115 932 2796, or email: hudson.owlhudson@btinternet.com. The Church Hall is a community facility and we welcome bookings especially from local people and groups. Please contact Christine for further details and availability.

Commmentary on the Readings for the Twenty-fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time:  Andrew Smith writes:
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

The Theme of the Readings The Just Management of Material Blessings
	Today's First Reading from the 8th century prophet Amos (8:4-7) and the Gospel Reading from Luke address the issue of the just management of material wealth. In this reading God uses Amos as His prophet sending him to the Northern Kingdom of Israel to condemn those who trample, humiliate and exploit the rights of the poor and disadvantaged, and the priests of the Temple who actively promote unlawful worship which exploits the poor. Amos courageously confronted the apostate king of the Northern Kingdom and his priests at their shrine at Bethel. He told them that God never forgets unjust acts committed against the poor, and the perpetrators of such abuses, no matter their station in life, cannot escape His divine judgment. For us today perhaps the equivalent is rich nations profiteering from poor, unequal business deals, unfair trade, ‘international aid’ packages to dispose of excess production. The rich growing richer, the poor growing poorer in a thousand and one ways.

	The Responsorial Psalm (Ps 113:1,2,4-7) this morning reminds us that to God, the lives of the poor are equal in value to those of the rich and influential in society. At the end of their earthly lives, God will bring justice to the righteous poor who have experienced temporal suffering. He will lift them from the dust of their humiliation to exaltation in His heavenly kingdom.

	In the Epistle, St. Paul reminds St. Timothy (I Timothy 2:1-8) of the importance of offering prayers, supplications, petitions, and thanksgiving for everyone. This form of intercessory prayer should include not only followers of Jesus Christ, but also rulers and those in authority. It is God's will that everyone come to salvation through our New Covenant mediator Jesus Christ, who ‘gave himself as a ransom for all.’ Those who were followers of the Gospel were being faced with new ideas and philosophies as the Good News moved out from the inhibitory reality of Judaism to the wider Greco-Roman Empire. New questions arose for the fledgling Christian communities, and it is in some of the Epistles we have their answers, though sadly we didn’t have the original question. We must remember that when reading the Epistles we only have half the conversation, though an educated guess could be made. It’s rather like listening to a telephone conversation in-that you can only hear one side. 

	Our First Reading from Amos prepares us for our Gospel Reading from St Luke (16:1-13), in which Jesus uses a parable about a dishonest but crafty steward to provide a lesson on the use and abuse of material blessings. Jesus's teaching on the just use of material wealth is that one cannot be disorderly attracted to material wealth and remain a servant of God. The two callings oppose each other. You are either God's servant or a slave to worldly riches. The selfish and disordered attraction to the accumulation of material blessings without regard for the poor in this life can endanger one's hope of eternal blessings in the next.

	Human history has shown that there is no one ethical system which ensures fair access to the Earth's bounty in all its forms and encouraging human productivity. This privilege derives from the collective right of humanity to ‘subdue’ the Earth in managing and making use of the goods of the land that, along with the blessing of fertility, are God's first gifts to humankind. However, the blessing of dominion over the Earth is not ownership as subduing directly implies, but stewardship. God is the Creator, and the entire Earth belongs to Him. Good stewardship requires us to be ethical in our management of earthly resources, and show our gratitude to God for our material blessings by sharing what we have been blessed with, with those less fortunate than ourselves, no matter who they are.

	In St Cyril of Alexandria’s Commentary on Luke, specifically his 109th Homily he writes: ‘Let those of us who possess earthly wealth open our hearts to those who are in need. Let us show ourselves faithful and obedient to the laws of God. Let us be followers of our Lord's will in those things that are from the outside and not our own. Let us do this so that we may receive what is our own, that holy and admirable beauty that God forms in people's souls, making them like himself, according to what we originally were.’
